JCICS Board Meeting

February 14, 2006

Conference Call

Attendees: L. Wetterberg, S. Pitkowsky, H. Stultz, S. Wu, D. Murphy-Scheumann, R. Gibson, M. Hendy, J. Clark, L. Vollman, K. Wallace, R. Hackworth, R. Martin, J. Mellon, T. DiFilipo
Absent: K.Wallace (e), R.Gibson
Call to Order & Agenda: D. Murphy-Scheumann at 3:01 PM EST

Executive Director’s Report: M. Hendy 

List Servs

Yesterday all list servs were purged and then reinstated for those who renewed their membership for 2006. 

Newsletter

The current newsletter is in its final stages and will be sent to the printer shortly.  It will be mailed in March.

Hague Article

NCFA has requested that JCICS write an article on the Hague for their adoption fact book. Meghan will be working on this.

CA Hearing 

One of the senators in CA will be holding a hearing on February 27 regarding facilitators and they have asked for JCICS’ input. This is in part a reaction to the Yunona scandal and the FBI investigation in Napa. Meghan, Tom and Deb will craft a letter that gives the senator feedback on this issue. Meghan will look into the possibility of attending the hearing. Any other board members with feedback on this issue should contact Meghan.

Ukraine

JCICS, NCFA & DOS met at the Ukraine Embassy yesterday. The Ukrainian officials were very appreciative that both organizations are willing to collaborate, have taken an interest and understand the importance of the missing post-placement reports.  The Ukraine Embassy has a list of the missing reports with only the parents’ and child/rens’ names listed. Meghan consulted with the attorney, who indicated that the Federal Privacy Act does not apply to JCICS. DOS is quoting this legislation as a reason why they cannot publicly release the list. At this point NCFA & JCICS may write a joint, generic, non-accusatory letter to the families on the list asking them to check their records and submit any missing post-placement reports. The embassy has already been in contact with them, has sent holiday cards to the families and so forth, but many of the families have moved. Discussion was held about the possibility of notifying each state’s child welfare authorities; Ellen Conway indicated that Maura Harty is signing letters to child protective services within each state. JCICS & NCFA may write and ask for the list of home study agencies associated with the families. JCICS will also put the list of families on the member’s only web site with a letter to all agency directors. Deb will send Meghan a copy of what was sent out when Romania had the same concerns regarding post-placement reports

ICA World Council 

The ICA World Council will be meeting in DC at the end of February. Meghan and Tom will attend. 
Hague Regs

The regulations will most likely be published tomorrow. A notice will be sent to the entire membership right away if this is the case. Sam and Rick will post to the Government Affairs group and request that a chair step forward. The possibility of JCICS becoming a COA sponsoring organization will be reviewed at COA’s March board meeting.

Conference Exhibitor

HagueAccreditation.com will be exhibiting at the conference. This will give members the opportunity to examine the products and books available by this vendor and make up their own mind as to how helpful those materials will be for agencies. 

Secretary’s Report: H. Stultz

MOTION: To approve the minutes from January 25, 2006.

L. Vollman
MOVED/ R. Hackworth SECONDED      PASSED by Majority

MOTION: To approve the minutes from January 26, 2006.

L. Vollman
MOVED/ R. Martin SECONDED      PASSED by Majority

Financial Update: L. Vollman & J. Clark

A further financial update will be sent out at a later date. Presently 75% of the conference hotel rooms are full. To date $130,000 from membership dues has been received and this does not include applications received during the past week. Board members who have not yet submitted their reimbursement forms from the January board meeting should do so as soon as possible. 

Membership Drive Update: J. Mellon

Currently there are 193 members as compared to 121 this time last year. Of the 193 members, 184 are renewing and 9 are new. Of the 9 new members, 4 are agencies, 1 is an advocacy organization and 4 are medical clinics. Of the 14 members that joined last year during the ½ year ½ off special, 12 have already renewed. Many 2005 members have indicated that they are renewing and that their checks are in the mail. Jennifer will put together a database by the end of the week so the board can help contact members who did not renew yet this year.

Membership Inquiry: M. Hendy
Due to different membership inquiries it is clear that JCICS needs to take a closer look at membership criteria and the benefits that members receive. Sam and Lynn will head up a committee to discuss this after the bylaw proposal goes for a vote at the conference.

Membership Expansion: Affiliate Level Proposal: H. Stultz

Further discussion was held about the affiliate level policy to be enacted pending the approval of bylaw changes in April. Discussion was held that affiliate should just be called affiliates, not affiliate members. Additional feedback for wording should be sent to Heather for further revision.

ByLaw Proposal Name Change: M. Hendy

Meghan investigated the possibility of removing the wording North America from the formal JCICS name. If it is changed, all JCICS must do is notify the IRS.

MOTION: To remove the words “North America” from the JCICS name.

L. Vollman MOVED/ R. Hackworth SECONDED 
PASSED Unanimously

Nominating Committee Update: R. Hackworth & R. Martin

There are five candidates that will be running for three slots. All have submitted their necessary paperwork.

Next Board Call: BOD

The next board call will be held on Tuesday, March 14 at 3:00 pm EST.

MOTION: To adjourn the meeting at 4:30 PM EST.

T. DiFilipo
MOVED/ S. Pitkowsky
SECONDED
       PASSED Unanimously
Respectfully Submitted,

Heather Stultz, Secry

Action Items:

1. M. Hendy – write Hague article for NCFA.

2. M. Hendy, T. DiFilipo, D. Murphy-Scheumann – draft letter to send to CA senator.

3. M. Hendy – investigate the possibility of attending the CA hearing on facilitators.

4. BOD – send any comments for the above listed letter to Meghan.

5. M. Hendy – work with NCFA on the Ukraine post-placement issue, post list of families on the member’s only web site.

6. D. Murphy-Scheumann – send Meghan sample of what was sent out for Romania when they were concerned with missing post-placement reports.

7. S. Pitkowsky & R. Gibson – post to Government Affairs list to recruit a chair.

8. BOD – submit January board meeting reimbursement forms and receipts ASAP.

9. J. Mellon – distribute database of non-renewing members to the BOD for follow-up calls.

10. BOD – send any feedback or suggested language changes regarding the affiliate level proposal to Heather by March 1, 2006.

11. M. Hendy – notify IRS of JCICS name change.

Open Action Items from January 26, 2006 Minutes:

1. M. Hendy – revise fees for Gala Program sponsorship.

2. M. Hendy – notify Lynda Smith of JCICS’ interest in joining the World Council and report back to the BOD.

Open Action Items from January 25, 2006 Minutes:
1. BOD – submit comments on 2005 Annual Report to the main office.

2. Staff – post 2005 Annual Report on the website.

3. J. Mellon – send to the BOD list of the 2004 members who did not renew in 2005.

4. BOD – send contact information on any newly opened agencies to the main office for membership recruitment.

5. Staff – ask for suggestions regarding dues restructuring at the 2006 Annual Business Meeting.

6. J. Mellon – email BOD the number of JCICS parent support groups that are made up of adoptees.

7. Staff – add explanation for limited branch listing at the top of the online membership directory.

8. BOD – complete phone calls to members and report back to the board regarding comments on the strategic plan.

9. Staff – finalize annual report and include groups JCICS plans to collaborate with in the future. Suggestion for next year is to pattern the annual report after the strategic plan.

10. R. Gibson - follow up with Kristine Altweis-Nicholson regarding the networking agreement between agencies.

11. Staff – send follow-up email to the membership regarding the revised Standards of Practice.

12. D. Murphy-Scheumann – follow-up with national ICPC.

13. Staff – post to members list serv regarding IL pre-approval for child referrals.

14. R. Hackworth & R. Martin – notify all board candidates of June board meeting dates and first board meeting the Sunday of the conference.

15. Staff – consult with CPA regarding diversification of the JCICS Bank of America account.

Open Action Items from June 17, 2005 Minutes:

M. Hendy – formalize MOU with ISG using “exclusive” language by August 1.
